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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
Fellow Troopers, 
Ever wonder "why me" and not someone else who died in Vietnam?  I sure have, and I imagine many others have too.  It is part of a normal response to 

our combat experience.  After many years to reflect and a lifetime of reading and studying war and its impact on soldiers like us, I am convinced that such 
thoughts can either cause us to allow guilt to plunge us into despair, or we can recognize and be grateful for the incredible gift of life, now long and full for 
old warriors such as we.  So much of what happens in battle truly is random.  So how might we choose to use the gift of life in our remaining years?   

I submit that, first; we must never forget those who did not come home with us.  It can truly be said that there, but for the grace of God, would I lie with 
my name etched in black granite or white marble.  Let us therefore take upon ourselves the solemn duty of continuing to remember our fallen brothers and 
honoring their memory, not just when we gather for our reunions, but as often as we stop to think about our war and what will always be our duty until we 
too cross over to Fiddlers Green to join our brothers lost in their youth.  Second, let us resolve to live as well as we can every day no matter what comes 
along.  Life is to be lived as fully as possible with those we love and to whom we are bound by the brotherhood of battle.  This year has been especially 
challenging for all of us who are in the high risk group for the novel coronavirus.  That has meant sacrifices we haven’t wanted to make in terms of being 
unable to travel and be with our loved ones and our buddies from long ago.  It has interrupted our brotherhood as members of this wonderful association of 
the 5/7 Cavalry.  We have had to cancel gathering at the Memorial Wall on Memorial Day and our biennial reunion in Hot Springs.  Please plan to be pre-
sent when we meet there next year!  Even our November reunion this coming Veterans Day is uncertain for the moment.  So let us find other ways to stay 
connected until we can be together again in person to celebrate our shared sacrifices and the fact that we answered the call to duty when our country called.   

No one can do more for this great country that was born when the Declaration of Independence proclaimed something never before attempted in world 
history.  We were to be a nation of free people based on the consent of the governed, not the might of the conqueror or the divine right of kings to rule over 
others.  We claimed certain inalienable rights granted not by man, but by God.  That beginning included many imperfections, the most glaring of which 
would lead to over 600, 000 deaths in a great civil war fought to end slavery, the only war in human history fought to end that abominable practice.  This 
July 4 as we celebrate our Independence Day let us rededicate ourselves as American combat veterans to continue to strive together toward a deeper under-
standing and a more perfect union of free people whom we served at the risk of our lives when we were young and soldiers.  I look forward to seeing you 
when we can safely meet again.  Meanwhile, stay as safe as you can, take care of yourself and your loved ones, and be well.   

Garry Owen! Howard 

1st Vice President’s Report 
   Greetings Troopers and families! 

Well, to say the past few months have been interesting would be quite an understatement. We have, regrettably, had to reschedule our 
Reunion to next summer and we had no formal Memorial Day events here in the DC area this year. I am hop-
ing that we will be able to have our annual gathering for Veterans Day though, and I am closely monitoring 
the phased reopening plans of DC and Northern Virginia. As things progress, the other officers and I will keep 
you informed through periodic updates on this. 
  I was elated to have a member of our Association in my first class in my new role as Program Manager of the 
Keystone course at National Defense University. Keystone is a professional military education course de-
signed for Command Senior Enlisted Leaders currently serving in or slated to serve in a general level joint 
headquarters. Attendance is highly selective and competitive. Command Sergeant Major Thomas Kenny, who 
served as the B Troop and Headquarters Troop First Sergeant in the Squadron from 2006 to 2008, was an at-
tendee at the course in January of this year. CSM Kenny is currently the Division Command Sergeant Major 
for the 1st Cavalry Division at Ft. Hood, Texas. It was a real pleasure to have Tom in my inaugural class and to 
celebrate his continued success as a leader in our Army. GarryOwen and First Team! 
   I would also like to congratulate Colonel Mike Konczey on his successful completion of brigade command. 
Mike commanded the 434th Field Artillery Brigade at Ft. Sill, Oklahoma, and over the past two years the bri-
gade was responsible for transforming over 30,000 civilians into Soldiers. Mike served as the 5-7 CAV Opera-
tions Officer and Executive Officer during the Squadron’s deployment to Iraq in 2007-2008; he and his wife 
Tamra will next serve in South Korea. 

(Continued on page 2) CSM Tom Kenny presenting a 1st 
Cavalry Division Coin 



 

1st Vice President’s Report (cont’d) 

  COL Chris Mahaffey has a new position as well. Chris is now the State Command Inspector General for the 
Arizona National Guard. Some of you may remember Chris as the speaker at one of our Veterans Day banquets 
while he was the Squadron Commander (2015-2017). We wish him the best in his new role and for any of you in 
Arizona who may find need for help, you can reach Chris through me.   
  Our History 
  Did you know that the 5/7 Cavalry boasts 52 different unit decorations and campaign streamers on its colors? 
Next time you see our Color Guard check it out. This includes 37 campaign participation streamers, the Combat 
Infantry Battalion streamer, and 14 unit decorations that include numerous Presidential Unit Citations, Valorous 
Unit Awards and even the Navy Unit Commendation!  From the infamous Little Bighorn to the Mexican Expe-
dition, Pacific island hopping in World War II to the bitter cold of Korea, the vicious A Shau Valley of Vietnam 
to Anbar Province in Iraq, the 5th of the 7th Cavalry has always answered the nation’s call with consummate 
bravery and professionalism. 
 
 Garry Owen! 
 Cliff Wheeler 
 1st Vice President 

(Continued from page 1) 

  Independence Day is a federal holiday in the United States 
commemorating the Declaration of Independence of the 
United States on July 4, 1776. The Continental Congress 
declared that the thirteen American colonies were no longer 
subject to the monarch of Britain and were now united, free, 
and independent states.  

COL Mike Konczey receiving the 
Legion of Merit 

1st Vice President Emeritus’ Report 

IN THE SUMMERTIME 
Well in a normal summertime we would all be planning our arrivals at the 5/7 Cav association reunion somewhere. Not this summertime 

as we had a stinky old virus that made us postpone to 2021. This just gives us an extra year to save and plan as the behind the scenes of the 
BOD goes on.  

I was lucky when the powers that be declared my part time driving job as essential.  I’ve been driving anywhere from 1,500 to 2,000 
miles a week so the lock down hasn't been too bad. I hope the lock down for all of you has not been too bad.  

Recently, I was asked to explain why we had a few KIAs listed that were from different units other than the 5/7. There are a couple of 
different factors involved. The first being that shortly after the original 5/7 battalion arrived in Vietnam, around about September or October  
1966, someone decided that we should be broken up and sent to other units so the whole Battalion would not rotate back to the U.S. at the 
same time. This led to 5/7 troopers being sent to other Cav units. A couple of these are: Kazimienz H Slomiany A 66, KIA with the 2nd of 
the 5th and  James P Burns, C 66, KIA with 1st of the 8th. The next group are the Artillery FOs. Then there is an MIA. He was Major Freder-
ick Krupa, C 68. He was on his second tour with the Special Forces in the Delta, where he was reported MIA after falling from a helicopter 
and not recovered. That’s the story. After training as a battalion, we were broken up over the year and most left Vietnam for other units.  

I am slowly restocking the pins in the PX. As we are not having the reunion, I did not make a huge order of items. We did add some 5th 
Squadron related pins to the inventory.  

Be cool – Stay Safe – All this crap will soon pass.  
Hopefully see you all in DC on November 10th & 11th. 
 
 Respectfully, 
 “Krazy” Karl 
 

Letter 

To 5/7 Cav assoc. I would like to thank everyone for the beautiful flowers for my husband Larry “Joe” Vanderveen. Also 
thanks to all brothers who attended the service and made it wonderful.  
Love, 
Marcia Vanderveen 
 



 

The sample mail label on the left represents the label that appears on the  
front of your newsletter .  It  indicates the company/troop and year you initially 
served in the 5/7 Cav.  The label also gives you the status of your dues.   If 
“3000” appears in your status it indicates we have your status as “Active Duty”. 
Dues payments should be mailed to our treasurer at the following address:   

           Richard Baker 
 PO Box 291 
 Bristol, NH 03222-0291 

Richard Bauer with Some Financial News BATTALION 
DIRECTORY 

 
Name  Home Phone  
     

President 512-619-8490 
Howard Prince htprince@earthlink.net 
 
President Emeritus 904-249-1175 
Maury Edmonds        edmonds@gmail.com 
 
1st Vice President   703-586-2369 
Cliff Wheeler umrebel88@yahoo.com 
 
1VP Emeritus           603-726-7080 
“krazy” Karl         cav571vpkk@roadrunner.com 
 
VP Membership 618-863-2635  
Don Shipley 57don@24kttravel.com 
     

VP Operations 910-508-0812 
Allen Patrick allenp@me.com 
    
Secretary 615-790-6325 
Jerry Houston           jerrybhouston@gmail.com 
     

Treasurer 603-744-2189 
Dick Baker treasurer57cav@gmail.com 
     

Sergeant At Arms 815-786-8152 
Hoss Dannewitz hoss.ging@gmail.com 
     

Battalion Chaplain xxx-xxx-xxxx 
TBA                            xxx  
     
Legal Advisor 516-747-3894 
Jim Harmon harfirm@aol.com 
     
Veterans Affairs Committee Advisors   
Reinaldo Espada            espadar@hawaii.rr.com 
Gregory Holloway gregholloway@gmail.com  
     
Public Relations xxx-xxx-xxxx 
TBA xxxx@yyy.com 
 
     

 
Company Trustees 
A Company 513-662-8948 
Joe Williams   ljwa57@gmail.com 
     
B Company 215-489-8811 
Jack Thomas   firstcav70@aol.com
     
C Company 401-789-0155 
Richard Bigelli rbigelli1@verizon.net 
     
D Company 260-749-0989  
Neil Meyer lzneil@frontier.com  
     
E Company 386-216-7062 
Bill Moore ginmoore114@gmail.com 
     
HHC     203-934-9688 
Joe Dzikas    jcdjr250f@sbcglobal.net 
     

  
 
 

O  K  M     
    
Video 830-914-2203 
Phil Sierer oldrebel@satx.rr.com 
 
PX 303-466-9456  
Bob Child bobchild43@msn.com 
 

HOT SPRINGS VISITORS GUIDE 

I know we were all disappointed that our reunion 
got pushed until 2021 but that doesn't mean you need to 
stop planning for next year. The Hot Springs Visitors 
Bureau publishes a new visitor guide every year. The 
link in this paragraph still works so don’t hesitate to 
click on it and browse the latest visitors guide. You can 
virtually flip through the pages of the guide and find all 
kinds of useful information on things to do and see in 
Hot Springs and surrounding areas, all you have to do 
is click. 

By requesting this Hot Springs Vacation Package 
you will receive a fact-filled guide that includes infor-
mation on lodging, dining, attractions, bathing facilities, 
and a calendar of events for the present year. You'll also 
receive a Spa Bucks Discount Coupon Book with over 
30 money saving discounts at area hotels, restaurants, 
shops, and attractions! Weekly Destination Hot Springs 
newsletters containing information about upcoming 
events and exciting Hot Springs news will be sent to 
your email.   

Check Your Mail Label 

Hello All, 
Just a quick catch up, trust you are all well in your various bunkers.  Some of 

you know that I’m still hunkered down in the Catskills (150 miles from NYC) and 
things are going well.  Managed to get a haircut the other day at the local salon, 
kind of looks like my old Army buzz cut. 

You may already know about this but wasn’t going to assume that you did, so if 
this is duplication of effort then hit the delete button. 

 If you and/or spouse/significant other are taking retirement money out of an 
IRA or 401(k) or 403 (b) you should know about this. 

 When you get to a certain age (most of you are already passed it like me) the 
IRS rules say that you have to take out a Required Minimum Distribution – RMD.  I 
just learned from one of the money managers where I have funds that in all the 
legislation passed in the spring, they allowed the waiving of the RMD for 
2020.  Unless I missed it somewhere, I haven’t seen or heard any talk about this in 
the news or the other usual places that might carry it. 

 I did check with my accountant and he said yes this was a real thing and 
passed on to me an article from US News that gives a more detailed explanation – 

 https://money.usnews.com/money/retirement/iras/articles/how-to-skip-your-
required-minimum-distribution-this-year 

 So that’s the basic info and you may want to research this more for your-
selves.  Already found that the IRS website is useless, probably better off talking 
with your accountant and decide what you can and want to do about it.  Could 
save on your federal and state taxes for this year.  Also pass this along to others 
you know that might be in the same boat. 

  Garry Owen, 
  Richard 

Co B 69, Dues Paid Thru: 2009 
Tom T. Trooper 
Street Address 
City, State Zip 
 
Note: Dues are $10 per year 



 

5th Squadron 7th Cavalry Commander Letter of Introduction 

 
 
 
 
 
 
SUBJECT:  Update on the Warpaint Squadron                                                                               26 May 2020 
 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen, 
 I sincerely hope this finds the friends and alumni of the Squadron well, and healthy in these strange times we find our-
selves.   
 The Squadron is as busy as ever!  We returned from the National Training Center (NTC), Rotation 20-04 in March.  This 
was our certifying event that places the 1st Armored Brigade Combat Team, of which we are a part, at the highest state of readi-
ness for any ABCT across the Army formation.  The Squadron performed superbly, and was lauded by the FORSCOM CG, 
General Garrett, and the Commander of Operations Group, COL Simmering, as the most aggressive Cavalry Squadron that they 
had seen in almost two years-worth of rotations.  Unique to this rotation, the Squadron had the opportunity to work with the Roy-
al Dragoons from the United Kingdom, as they sent a Troop’s worth of scouts to augment the Squadron, and assisted in the 
Cavalry’s success.  
 Subsequent to NTC, we have found ourselves navigating this concept of “Minimal Readiness Manning” as a result of the 
government’s COVID-19 response.  Admittedly, for the Squadron, this has changed precious little in terms of who shows up day-
to-day – it’s impossible to tele-work on Abrams and Bradleys!  In April, the Squadron ran the Quarantine and Isolation Facility for 
the Division – caring for those individuals who had either suspected or confirmed cases of COVID-19.  While certainly not glam-
orous, this was critical to support the Division and the Fort Stewart Installation as a whole as a means of containing those who 
were sick, or were suspected of being sick.  
 Simultaneously, we have focused the Squadron’s efforts on maintenance, Annual Services on our equipment, and pre-
paring for gunnery.  We roll out to conduct crew qualifications on the 8th of June, but even this poses interesting challenges as 
the Squadron conducts simulation training and prepares to roll out while maintaining the same social-distancing norms.  Medics 
with thermometers routinely screening personnel, masks, and double-arm intervals have become part of this organization’s daily 
routine, and will continue to be so for the foreseeable future.  At least until the pandemic is behind us. 
 Even though operations aren’t “as normal,” the Squadron still took the time to honor those that came before.  On Memo-
rial Day, 25MAY, the Officers, NCOs, and Soldiers conducted a memorial workout, and then spent the day fixing the signs on 
Warrior’s Walk for all the fallen.  For those not familiar, Warrior’s Walk is a memorial, where a tree is planted for each Soldier 
that has been killed in battle in 3ID during the Global War on Terror.  The Squadron has 17 trees planted there for its 17 person-
nel – it was a terrific opportunity to honor our fallen Troopers and reflect on their sacrifice. 
 As always, if you find yourself in the Fort Stewart area, or if there’s ever any questions you might have concerning the 
Squadron’s activities, please don’t hesitate to reach out.  I can be found at adam.f.latham.mil@mail.mil or at 912-532-0912.  
Take care, stay healthy, and GARRY OWEN! 

 
 ADAM F. LATHAM 
 LTC, AR  
 Commanding 

 

Warriors Walk, Fort Stewart, GA 



 

2021 Reunion: The Arlington Hotel Resort and Spa, Hot Spring Arkansas 

This is a photo of our reunion hotel in the 
heart of downtown Hot Springs, Arkansas. This 
is the third incarnation of the Arlington. The 
first Arlington was built in 1875 and was re-
placed in 1893 with a new brick structure 
which lasted until fire destroyed the building in 
1923.  The third and current structure was com-
pleted in 1924.  She is a grand structure that 
has seen many dignitaries and famous people 
housed and entertained in her grand ballrooms 
and restaurants.  

The hotel owners have successfully main-
tained and renovated the property to enable 
guests to enjoy the latest in hotel amenities.  

Our reunion week is scheduled to take place 
starting on Monday, July 19 and run through 
Saturday, July 24.  

Members can check-in up to three days 
early and stay up to three days longer at our 
preferred room rate of $92.50, including  a full 
breakfast during the reunion week. 

Lobby Bar Area First Floor Dining Room 

Outdoor pool area 

The hotel will accept room bookings now for 
the 2021 reunion.  The reunion dates are Mon-
day, July 19 through Saturday, July 24.  You 
also have the option of booking three days 
ahead and three days after. The room rate 

throughout this period is $92.50. 
To make your booking call the hotel direct at 

501-609-2533 or 800-643-1502 
 

The hotel is developing an online link to allow 
booking directly over the internet. That link will 

be published in our UPDATES e-mail which 
goes out on a monthly basis. 
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New Challenge Coins now in inven-
tory,  Pre-reunion pricing: $20 for 
two plus $3 for shipping.  Let Karl 
Haartz know how many you want.  
E-mail for Karl: 
cav571vpkk@roadrunner.com 

Financials by Dick Baker 
Item Description * QTY $ Price   Item Description * QTY $ Price 

Twill Shirt Blue Denim Long Sleeve - L 4 29   Solid Red Bar 20 4 

Twill Shirt Blue Denim Long Sleeve - XL 5 29   K-9 Corps pin 10 4 

Twill Shirt Blue Denim Long Sleeve - 2XL 2 29   Pleiku Pin 26 4 

Twill Shirt Blue Denim Short Sleeve - S 2 29   An Khe pins 1/1/4 " 13 4 

Twill Shirt Blue Denim Short Sleeve - M 3 29   Wings with H/D Crest 3 4 

Twill Shirt Blue Denim Short Sleeve - L 6 29   Dinky Dau 32 4 

Twill Shirt Blue Denim Short Sleeve - XL 12 29   Khe Sahn 7 4 

Twill Shirt Blue Denim Short Sleeve - 2XL 3 29   Cambodia 4 4 

Twill Shirt Black Short Sleeve - L 2 29   Hue City Pin 15 4 

Men's Forest Green Polo - S 1 25   1st Cav Hat Pins  5/8" 16 4 

Men's White Polo Cotton - S 1 25   1st Cav VN/Airmobile 1 1/4" pins 0 4 

Men's White Polo No Snag - L 26 25   Miniature Garry Owen Pin  5/8" 22 4 

Men's White Polo No Snag - XL 31 25   Reg Garry Owen Pin  1 1/4" 23 4 

Men's White Polo No Snag - 2XL 3 25   5/7 Cav Crossed Saber pins 61 4 

Men's White T-Shirts - XL 3 15   Mini CIB Pin 4 4 

Men's Gray T-Shirts - M 4 15   Regulation CIB Pin 0 4 

Men's Gray T-Shirts - XL 1 15   Combat Cavalry Pin 2 4 

Men's Gray T-Shirts - 2XL 2 15   Lest They Be Forgotten Pins 6 4 

Ladie's Shirts *       Silver Star Pins 9 4 

Ladie's Cardinal Red Polo - M 1 25   Magnets     

Ladie's White Polo - M 7 25   1st Cavalry 3" Frig magnets (new) 0 4 

Ladie's Cornflower Blue Polo - M 3 25   POW-MIA Magnets 4 4 

Ladie's Heather Gray Polo - M 8 25   U.S. Army Magnets 2 4 

Otto Ball Caps Black 29 15   Vietnam Veteran Magnets  1 4 

Otto Ball Caps White 11 15   Flags     

New Challenge Coins 351 12   1st Cavalry 3'X5'  Flag 5 15 

Hat Pins         POW/MIA   3'X5'  Flag   8 15 

P-38 Can Openers 49 2   Patches and Decals     

Purple Heart hat pins 24 4   POW-MIA Patch 4 4 

Special Forces Bayonet Knife Pin 5 4   C.I.B. Patch 3 4 

RPV Campaign Pin Green and White 1 4   GarryOwen Patch 7 4 

Brothers Forever Pin 2 4   1st Cav Patch, Large 0 5 

3rd Infantry Division Pin 8 4   1t Cav Patch, small 0 4 

Yellow background C.I.B. Pin 4 4   OEF Ribbon Pin 12 4 
National Defense Service Medal Pin 3 4   OIF Ribbon Pin 12 4 

Huey Helicopter pin 1 4   CAB AnƟque Silver Pin 12 4 
Chinook Helicopter Pin 7 4   CAB Black 12 4 
Combat Air Assault Pin 16 4   3rd ID Pin 12 4 

Mortar pin 1 4  18th Abn Crps 12 4 
In Honor Triangular Flag pin  13 4  Military Hummer 12 4 

M-16 Pin 14 4  M‐113 12 4 
Claymore Pin 5 4  M‐2 Bradley 12 4 

Combat Medic Badge 12 4  S‐‐‐ Burner Pin 12 4 

November 2019  Balance $71,444  

Income   

Dues Received $4,545  

DonaƟon $3,530  

PX Sales $660  

Reunion  Deposits $9,140  

Other $391  

Interest Earned $465  

Income total $18,731  
   

Expenses   

PX Purchases ($1,387) 

Funerals ($436) 

Bugle ($1,482) 

Postage ($98) 

Memorabilia Trailer ($4,350) 

Expense total ($7,753) 

June 2020 Balance $82,422  

Larry  Allen $800 

Mitzi Dearborn $50 

Dennis Dearborn $25 

Mike Dollard $100 

Maury Edmonds $120 

Ray Gandy $45 

Alan  Hasson $25 

Fred Kremer $180 

George Maloney $30 

Roy Martin $400 

Gary Nordstrom $50 

William Sattler $20 

Patrick Smith $85 

Suzy Swain $1,000 

Joe Williams $100 

Kristie Zimmerman $500 
    $3,530 

Donations 

Our cash balance is $82,422 compared 
to $76,689 at the end of our last reun-
ion and $69,312 at the beginning of 
the year. The increase is primarily due 
to reunion deposits held for next year. 
Dues received offset the cost of the 
memorabilia trailer purchased.  Spe-
cial thanks to all those making dona-
tions. Garry Owen, Dick Baker 

Annual dues checks ($10 per year) 
should be made out to the 5/7 Cavalry 
Association and mailed to: 
   Richard Baker 
   PO Box 291 
   Bristol, NH 03222 



 

Dues Paid December 2019 Through June 2020 

First Last Paid Years   First Last Paid Years  

Leif Aamot $50 2024-2028  Claude Julian $20 2020-2021 

Charles Abt $10 2020  Sydney Katz $30 2022-2024 

Larry Allen $20 2021-2022  David Larson $100 2027-2036 

Paul Allen $40 2025-2028  Demencio Ledesma $50 2019-2023 

Dale Anderson $50 2018-2022  Irving Little $10 2026 

Abraham  Ayala $20 2025-2026  Bill Litvjak $30 2026-2028 

Robert Balicki $50 20212025  William Major $10 2020 

Terry  Barger $50 2019-2023  George Maloney $70 2014-2020 

Royce Barrow $30 2021-2023  Roy  Martin $120 2014-2025 

Michael Bennett $100 2022-2031  Raymond Mason $30 2020-2022 

Charles Bernier $10 2020  Wilford Matthews $50 2020-2024 

George Blackson $100 2021-2030  Jim McConnell $60 2017-2022 

Bill Boyce $10 2024  J.D. McInnes $10 2020 

William  Bronson $50 2020-2024  Joseph McVeigh $10 2021 

William  Brown $30 2020-2022  Joseph Mead $100 2016-2025 

Robert Burg $40 2019-2022  Harold Messinger $50 2021-2025 

Thomas Caldwell $20 2021-2022  Larry Miller $50 2020-2024 

Larry Campbell $50 2020-2024  Zevandah Mobley $20 2021-2022 

Stephen Carroll $10 2012  David Monk $50 2020-2024 

John  Cherep $50 2021-2025  George Nascimento $100 2017-2026 

Robert Child $20 2021-2022  Daniel Nase $10 2022 

Donald Clark $50 2020-2024  Keith Nelson $10 2019 

David Columbus $10 2020  Tommy Nelson $30 2018-2020 
John Conway $50 2020-2024  Gary Nordstrom $50 2018-2022 

Edwin Coon $30 2025-2027  Larry Nunez $20 2023-2024 

David Crimmins $10 2020  Robert Oblad $50 2021=-2025 

Jerome  Cullitan $30 2020-2022  Robert Ollis $150 2006-2020 

Rose Daves $10 2021  James Oney $30 2020-2022 
Larry Davie $100 2015-2024  Jerry Pembleton $20 2031-2032 
Michael Davison $10 2023  Robert Poundstone $30 2020-2022 

Donald Diggs $30 2021-2023  Howard Prince $20 2022-2023 

Dan Dilts $10 2020  William Purdy $30 2024-2026 

Chuck  Downard $20 2021-2022  Thomas Rebich $10 2021 

Johnny Eason $30 2020-2022  Charles Reese $20 2020-2021 

Bobby Eastland $50 2019-2023  William Sattler $80 2021-2028 

Paul Eaton $10 2021  Greg Schlieve $20 2020-2021 

Mike Eckert $50 2019-2023  Robert Schnaare $50 2018-2022 

Maurice  Edmonds $20 2026-2027  Steve Shear $30 2021-2023 
Gary Erxleben $50 2021-2026  Don Shipley $20 2031-2032 
Reinaldo  Espada $30 2021-2023  Philip Sierer $30 2019-2021 

Russell Failing $10 2021  Charles Skipper $40 2019-2022 

Jerry Fitch $20 2025-2026  George Smiljanich $50 2020-2024 

John Fleming $50 2024-2028  David Sorrells $100 2018-2027 

Marc  Folden $30 2019-2021  Thomas Spalding $100 2021-2030 

Don Fredenburg $20 2022-2023  Gary Stai $20 2021-2022 

Martin Frey $30 2023-2025  Steven Tjaden $30 2021-2023 

Howard Garrison $30 2019-2021  Harry Truesdell $25 2029-2031 

James Gaston $40 2025-2028  Robert Weeks $20 2021-2022 

James Geiger $30 2019-2021  Haskel Westmoreland $20 2022-2023 

Frank Gerlack $250 Thru 2029  Stephen White $50 2019-2023 

Thomas Gordon $10 2020  Robert Whiteford $100 2021-2030 

Willie Gore $20 2023-2024  Allen Wilenken $10 2021 

Paul Hall $50 2018.-2022  Argil Willman $20 2021-2022 

Robert Hansen $10 2025  Ronnie Wilson $20 2020-2021 

Alain Hasson $10 2022  James Winkle $50 2020-2024 

Rodney Hebert $40 2021-2024  Robert Wolaver $20 2024-2025 

Don Hillcoat $10 2018  James Worek $20 2020-2021 
George Ingram $50 2020-2024  Laurel Zimmerman $50 2021-2025 
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